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answered the husbandman, and the king sat with him till he had made an end of his tillage, when he carried him to his dwelling-place and brought him in company with the
other stranger, aud behold, it was his vizier. When they saw each other, they wept and embraced, and the husbandman wept for their weeping; but the king concealed their
affair and said to him, 'This is a man from my country and he is as my brother.' So they abode with the husbandman and helped him for a wage, wherewith they supported
themselves a long while. Meanwhile, they sought news of their country and learned that which its people suffered of straitness and oppression..Now there was with him a
youth and he said, "By Allah, I was not with him and indeed it is six months since I entered the city, nor did I set eyes on the stuffs until they were brought hither." Quoth we,
"Show us the stuffs." So he carried us to a place wherein was a pit, beside the water-wheel, and digging there, brought out the stolen goods, with not a stitch of them
missing. So we took them and carried the keeper to the prefecture, where we stripped him and beat him with palm-rods till he confessed to thefts galore. Now I did this by
way of mockery against my comrades, and it succeeded.' (142).? ? ? ? ? a. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl ccxxxvii.The servant said no more to him, but,
when it was morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and acquaint the
king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled together and going in to the king, said
to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said, 'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and
whose rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy household, we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When
the king heard this, his colour changed and he said to them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign thyself drunken
again this night and lie down, as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.Meanwhile, the woman went out at hazard and
donning devotee's apparel, fared on without ceasing, till she came to a city and found the king's deputies dunning the towns-folk for the tribute, out of season. Presently, she
saw a man, whom they were pressing for the tribute; so she enquired of his case and being acquainted therewith, paid down the thousand dirhems for him and delivered
him from beating; whereupon he thanked her and those who were present. When he was set free, he accosted her and besought her to go with him to his dwelling. So she
accompanied him thither and supped with him and passed the night. When the night darkened on him, his soul prompted him to evil, for that which he saw of her beauty
and loveliness, and he lusted after her and required her [of love]; but she repelled him and bade him fear God the Most High and reminded him of that which she had done
with him of kindness and how she had delivered him from beating and humiliation..40. Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih dlxv.Jest of a Thief, A Merry, ii.
186..Unto its pristine lustre your land returned and more, iii. 132..It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but
the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it chanced that he
landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to the gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut],
took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..144. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh dclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Then the two
kings entered the bath, and when they came forth, they sat down on a couch, inlaid with pearls and jewels, whereupon the two sisters came up to them and stood before
them, as they were moons, swaying gracefully from side to side in their beauty and grace. Presently they brought forward Shehrzad and displayed her, for the first dress, in
a red suit; whereupon King Shehriyar rose to look upon her and the wits of all present, men and women, were confounded, for that she was even as saith of her one of her
describers:.[On this wise he abode a pretty while] and the days ceased not and the nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and
lighted down in a city of the cities thereof, wherein was Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to his
wont, in quest of a place where the folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his drugs and
instruments of medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might claim..Affairs, Of Looking to the Issues of, i. 80..So
she gave him all that she possessed and he sold it and paid the rest of her price; after which there remained to him a hundred dirhems. These he spent and lay that night
with the damsel in all delight of life, and his soul was like to fly for joy; but when he arose in the morning, he sat weeping and the damsel said to him, 'What aileth thee to
weep?' And he said, 'I know not if my father be dead, and he hath none other heir but myself; and how shall I win to him, seeing I have not a dirhem?' Quoth she, 'I have a
bracelet; do thou sell it and buy small pearls with the price. Then bray them and fashion them into great pearls, and thereon thou shalt gain much money, wherewith we may
make our way to thy country.' So he took the bracelet and repairing to a goldsmith, said to him, 'Break up this bracelet and sell it.' But he said, 'The king seeketh a good
(183) bracelet; I will go to him and bring thee the price thereof.' So he carried the bracelet to the Sultan and it pleased him greatly, by reason of the goodliness of its
workmanship. Then he called an old woman, who was in his palace, and said to her, 'Needs must I have the mistress of this bracelet, though but for a single night, or I shall
die.' And the old woman answered, 'I will bring her to thee.'.Then they displayed Dinarzad in a second and a third and a fourth dress and she came forward, as she were the
rising sun, and swayed coquettishly to and fro; and indeed she was even as saith the poet of her in the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Thou whose desire possesseth my soul,
the love of whom Hold on my reins hath gotten and will not let me free,.Now the king was seated at the lattice, hearkening to their talk, and Abou Sabir's words angered him;
so he bade bring him before him and they brought him forthright. Now there was in the king's palace an underground dungeon and therein a vast deep pit, into which the
king caused cast Abou Sabir, saying to him, 'O lackwit, now shall we see how thou wilt come forth of the pit to the throne of the kingdom.' Then he used to come and stand
at the mouth of the pit and say, 'O lackwit, O Abou Sabir, I see thee not come forth of the pit and sit down on the king's throne!' And he assigned him each day two cakes of
bread, whilst Abou Sabir held his peace and spoke not, but bore with patience that which betided him..? ? ? ? ? O son of Simeon, give no ear to other than my say. How
bitter from the convent 'twas to part and fare away!.The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their faces,
whereupon they came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish of severance. Moreover,
Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away with him; and she said to him, "O my lord, let us
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presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us." Then she gave him the cup and he said, "By Allah, I will nowise drink it,
whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the lute, swept the strings and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The two girls let me down from
fourscore fathoms' height, As swoops a hawk, with wings all open in full flight;.The subscribers to my "Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night" and the present "Tales
from the Arabic" have now before them a complete English rendering (the first ever made) of all the tales contained in the four printed (Arabic) Texts of the original work and
I have, therefore, thought it well to add to this, the last Volume of my Translation, full Tables of Contents of these latter, a comparison of which will show the exact
composition of the different Editions and the particulars in which they differ from one another, together with the manner in which the various stories that make up the
respective collections are distributed over the Nights. In each Table, the titles of the stories occurring only in the Edition of which it gives the contents are printed in Italics
and each Tale is referred to the number of the Night on which it is begun..Meanwhile, he ceased not, he and his beloved, Queen Mariyeh, in the most delightsome of life
and the pleasantest thereof, and he was vouchsafed by her children; and indeed there befell friendship and love between them and the longer their companionship was
prolonged, the more their love waxed, so that they became unable to endure from each other a single hour, save the time of his going forth to the Divan, when he would
return to her in the utterest that might be of longing. Aud on this wise they abode in all solace and delight of life, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the
Sunderer of Companies. So extolled be the perfection of Him whose kingdom endureth for ever, who is never heedless neither dieth nor sleepeth! This is all that hath come
down to us of their story, and so peace [be on you!].Quoth the Khalif, "God grant thee that thou seekest! Let us drink one last cup and rise before the dawn draw near, and
to-morrow night I will be with thee again." "Far be it!" said Aboulhusn. Then the Khalif filled a cup and putting therein a piece of Cretan henbane, gave it to his host and said
to him, "My life on thee, O my brother, drink this cup from my hand!" "Ay, by thy life," answered Aboulhusn, "I will drink it from thy hand." So he took it and drank it off; but
hardly had he done so, when his head forewent his feet and he fell to the ground like a slain man; whereupon the Khalif went out and said to his servant Mesrour, "Go in to
yonder young man, the master of the house, and take him up and bring him to me at the palace; and when thou goest out, shut the door.".When the evening came, the king
bade fetch the vizier; so he presented himself before him and the king bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king (but God
alone knoweth His secret purpose and is versed in all that is past and was foredone among bygone peoples), that.God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, iii.
46..Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go
forth to meet El Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas at three
parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all dismounted from their horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped hands. (95) Then they returned,
rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy, to the camp, where tents were pitched for the new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and
beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread; and on this wise they abode twenty days, in the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..Sindbad the Sailor and
Hindbad the Porter, iii. 199..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of Aziz and Azizeh cxliii.? ? ? ? ? The camel-leader singing came with the belov'd; our wish Accomplished was and
we were quit of all the railers' prate..The Fourth Night of the Month..Viziers, Story of King Dadbin and his. i. 104..118. The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif
El Mamoun El Hikim bi Amrillak M.They cut their bonds and poured wine into their gullets, till they came to themselves, when the king looked at the eunuch and recognizing
him, said, 'Harkye, such an one!' 'Yes, O my lord the king,' replied the man and prostrated himself to him; whereat the king marvelled with an exceeding wonder and said to
him, 'How earnest thou to this place and what hath befallen thee?" Quoth the eunuch, 'I went and took out the treasure and brought it hither; but the [evil] eye was behind
me and I unknowing. So the thieves took us alone here and seized the money and cast us into this pit, so we might die of hunger, even as they had done with other than
we; but God the Most High sent thee, in pity to us.'.ER RESHID AND THE BARMECIDES. (152).'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, For, if the eye see not, the
heart will not grieve..Thus," continued Shehrzad, "none is safe from the calamities of fortune and the vicissitudes of time, and [in proof of this], I will relate unto thee yet
another story still rarer and more extraordinary than this. Know, O King, that one said to me, 'A friend of mine, a merchant, told me the following story. Quoth he,.? ? ? ? ?
Favour or flout me, still my soul shall be Thy ransom, in contentment or despite..Indeed, many of the notables of the people have sought her of me in marriage, but I would
not marry her to any, for that, one night, I saw, in a dream, the balance aforesaid set up and men and women being weighed, one against the other, therein, and meseemed
I saw thee [and her] and it was said to me, "This is such a man, (217) the allotted portion of such a woman." (218) Wherefore I knew that God the Most High had allotted
unto her none other than thyself, and I choose rather to marry thee to her in my lifetime than that thou shouldst marry her after my death.'.? ? ? ? ? And on their saddles
perched are warriors richly clad, That with their hands do smite on kettle-drums amain..On the morrow, he repaired to the druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him
and rejoiced in him and smiled in his face, deeming his wife innocent. Then he questioned him of his yesterday's case and he told him how he had fared, saying, 'O my
brother, when the cuckold knocked at the door, I would have entered the chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the rug. The man entered and thought of
nothing but the chest; so he broke it open and abode as he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then he went his way and I came out and we abode on our
wonted case till eventide, when she gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am going to her.'.The queen drank off her cup and bestowed on Tuhfeh a dress of
cloth-of-pearl, fringed with red rubies, worth twenty thousand dinars, and a tray wherein were ten thousand dinars..[When the appointed day arrived], I arose and changing
my clothes and favour, donned sailor's apparel; then I took with me a purse full of gold and buying good [victual for the] morning-meal, accosted a boatman [at Deir et Tin]
and sat down and ate with him; after which said I to him, "Wilt thou hire me thy boat?" Quoth he, "The Commander of the Faithful hath commanded me to be here;" and he
told me the story of the concubines and how the Khalif purposed to drown them that day. When I heard this from him, I brought out to him half a score dinars and
discovered to him my case, whereupon quoth he to me, "O my brother, get thee empty calabashes, and when thy mistress cometh, give me to know of her and I will
contrive the trick.".? ? ? ? ? They left me and content forthright forsook my heart,.115. The Angel of Death and the King of the Children of Israel cccclxiii.?Story of King
Suleiman Shah and His Sons..One day, a day of excessive heat, as I stood at the door of my house, I saw a fair woman approaching, and with her a slave-girl carrying a
parcel. They gave not over going till they came up to me, when the woman stopped and said to me, 'Hast thou a draught of water?' 'Yes,' answered I. 'Enter the vestibule, O
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my lady, so thou mayst drink.' Accordingly, she entered and I went up into the house and fetched two mugs of earthenware, perfumed with musk (175) and full of cold water.
She took one of them and discovered her face, [that she might drink]; whereupon I saw that she was as the shining sun or the rising moon and said to her, 'O my lady, wilt
thou not come up into the house, so thou mayst rest thyself till the air grow cool and after go away to thine own place?' Quoth she, 'Is there none with thee?' 'Indeed,'
answered I, 'I am a [stranger] and a bachelor and have none belonging to me, nor is there a living soul in the house.' And she said, 'An thou be a stranger, thou art he in
quest of whom I was going about.'.Quoth the king, "O Saad, fetch him to me, for indeed thou describest to me a masterful man." (76) And he answered, saying, "By Allah, O
my lord, hadst thou but seen our case with Hudheifeh, what while he challenged me to the field of war and the stead of thrusting and smiting and I held back from doing
battle with him! Then, whenas I thought to go forth to him, behold, a cavalier gave loose to his bridle-rein and called out to me, saying, 'O Saad, wilt thou suffer me to fill thy
room in waging war with him and I will ransom thee with myself?' And I said, 'By Allah, O youth, whence cometh thou?' Quoth he, 'This is no time for thy questions.'" Then
he recounted to the king all that had passed between himself and El Abbas from first to last; whereupon quoth Ins ben Cais, "Bring him to me in haste, so we may learn his
tidings and question him of his case." "It is well," answered Saad, and going forth of the king's presence, repaired to his own house, where he put off his harness of war and
took rest for himself..114. El Abbas and the King's Daughter of Baghdad dcccclxvi.God keep the days of love-delight! How passing sweet they were! ii. 96.104. El Amin and
his Uncle Ibrahim ben el Mehdi ccccxviii.The wife of the shopkeeper, to wit, the nurse, came out, with the rest of those who came out, to divert herself with gazing upon the
show, and when she saw El Abbas and beheld his beauty and the goodliness of his army and that which he had brought back with him of herds and slaves and slave-girls
and mamelukes, she improvised and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? y. The foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife dccccxviii.?STORY OF THE DETHRONED KING
WHOSE KINGDOM AND GOOD WERE RESTORED TO HIM..Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'By Allah, O Sheikh, my sister Tuhfeh is indeed unique among the folk of her
time, and I hear that she singeth upon all sweet- scented flowers.' 'Yes, O my lady,' answered Iblis, 'and I am in the utterest of wonderment thereat. But there remaineth
somewhat of sweet-scented flowers, that she hath not besung, such as the myrtle and the tuberose and the jessamine and the moss-rose and the like.' Then he signed to
her to sing upon the rest of the flowers, that Queen Es Shuhba might hear, and she said, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and played thereon in many
modes, then returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? And deemedst me a waif, a homeless good-for-nought, A slave-begotten brat, a wanton,
witless wight..85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin cccxcv.? ? ? ? ? b. Bakoun's Story of the Hashish-Eater cxliii
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